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Minutes of North Wales Area Board Meeting 

Held at St Asaph Cricket Club on 5th October 2017, 6.30 p.m.

Present: Robin Varley(Chairman/ WWCCC); Ben Garnett (Workforce administrator), Darren Leach (N Wales Coaches), Tony Moss (CW Board member/ NE Wales Junior Region), Laura Nicholls (Women’s & Girls’ Cricket), Rhys Pritchard (NW Wales Region), Gareth Ryan (ECB Liaison), Bob Sugden (NWCL), Sue Wells (Area Manager); Alistair Pearson (Secretary).
Apologies: Jane Foulkes, Keith Hughes, Dave Jones.
1. Introductions & Welcome

a) The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting, in particular LN, who had recently accepted an invitation to join the Board. He explained that the main purpose of the meeting would be to work towards a development plan, and to address the question of how the Board saw cricket in 2020 and even as far ahead as 2024. The 2017 season would also be reviewed.

2. Minutes

a) The minutes of the March Board meeting were accepted as a true record.

3. Matters Arising

a) (BG) It was hoped that a Youth representative would be added to the Board.
b) The meeting agreed with BS that, in order to ensure continuity, the current Vice Chairman of NWCL should be invited to join the Board.

4. 2017 Season Review

a) WWCCC (RV)
     i) The WWCCC had lost members, and had become smaller not only in numbers but also in its geographical area. 
    ii) Some changes to playing regulations in response to clubs’ requests had proved popular: no draws, 1p.m. start (earlier starts were possible by arrangement between clubs). 

   iii) In order to promote the spirit of ‘get the game on’, matches could now be re-scheduled, and even played midweek with reduced overs.

b) Aberystwyth Mid-week League (RV)

     i) The mid-week activities comprised league and knock-out cup competitions, and was well supported . Despite there being a fair number of participants, players were largely unwilling to turn out for weekend cricket. 

    ii) In order to maintain the pace of games which consisted of 15 (eight ball) overs, 5 overs were bowled from each end consecutively, from late July. RV wondered this might have implications for weekend cricket.
c) NWCL (BS)
     i) The League comprised 7 divisions, with Bangor and Northop C.C.s dominant in the Premier leagues. Brymbo C.C. also enjoyed a successful season. The 1st XI Div.2 champions, Bodedern C.C., could not be promoted as they had not gained accredited status.
    ii) There was a concern with few clubs entering the T20 ECB competition which was mandatory for Premier League clubs. More positively, Colwyn Bay C.C. had turned down an invitation to play in the Lancashire Cup and had remained loyal to the Welsh Cup. (RV reported that this would remain a national competition, rather than being reorganised on a regional basis, as had been previously muted.)
    iii) A target for 2019 was to move to 10 clubs per division.

    iv) The NWCL’s inaugural presentation night was to be held on 13th October.

d) Anglesey & North Gwynedd League (RP)
      i) Only 5 teams competed, with the away team batting first. The ANGL was very much a league with development in mind, targeting players in the 14-16 age group. 

     ii) Being keen to ‘get the game on’, it was willing to trial alternative formats.

e) Cricket Wales Board (TM)

      i) The Junior Pathway Review had been the focus of recent meetings. TM explained the Long Term Athlete Development programme, which had huge coaching implications.

     ii) Responsibility for junior development through the Active Start programme (next stage of All Stars) would rest with clubs and regional set-ups.

    iii) CW was concerned with a plan which would see Glamorgan assuming responsibility for the running of Welsh squads; emphasis would be placed on development of players rather than on competitive fixtures. The issue was with ages 11-15, for whom the Glamorgan proposal would mean no CW teams and so no competitive matches. (DL added that with Glamorgan programmes being held in S Wales, there would be travelling   issues for youngsters from the North.) Furthermore, it was feared that a large majority of youngsters would be discarded by Glamorgan at the end of the programme and sent back to their clubs and leagues, only to lack competitive match experience. No decision on the matter had been reached at the CW AGM or subsequent meeting; RV suggested that more emphasis should perhaps be placed on the three area set-ups, with regional junior teams.  For a ‘national competition’, there is a case for Area Board XIs playing each other, leaving the current Regional teams to arrange their own fixture lists, to include matches against English opposition, especially when these opponents were geographically nearer than traditional Welsh regional opponents.
f) Women’s & Girls’ Cricket
       i) SW formally introduced LN, who explained that whilst W&G cricket was still in its infancy, softball festivals had been held successfully in various centres in 2017. In Dolgellau, the participants were now looking forward to playing hard-ball cricket.         
g) NE Wales Junior Region (TM)
       i) TM provided a résumé of the divisional results and reported that the league season had gone well; the number of conceded matches had again decreased.

      ii) Regional teams had performed well against south Wales opposition, though the most challenging matches were against other English county teams; such fixtures also avoided the long journey to South Wales.
h) Eryri Juniors (BG)
       i) From a regional point of view, Eryri had struggled this year and did not enter the Aberystwyth U10 Festival. Geographical location was a problem, since other teams were not keen on travelling to NE Wales. There was also a question whether clubs were putting players forward to be considered for inclusion in the regional squad.

      ii) The leagues, split regionally, had run well. Further thought needed to be given, however, to different formats and how the leagues were constituted.

     iii) BS added that some NW Wales clubs had too few matches and were now looking in NE Wales for clubs who wanted to play cricket. GR noted that the WRU had employed rugby officers in schools when it realised that the NE region was weak in comparison to NW Wales. CW needed to  take action!

5. Staff Reports (SW & BG)
a) SW began her report by emphasising that funding ​​had been identified for only the next 9 to 12 months, and this would clearly restrict planning.

b) Cricket Wales’ audit indicated that whilst junior membership had increased slightly, this was concentrated mainly in larger clubs. SW summarised the initiatives that had taken place in 2017, including support by community coaches, work in schools and clubs, and Kwik Cricket festivals. Clubs had also been helped in the accreditation process.
b) The All Stars programme had worked well on the whole, with notable success stories; there were, however, future challenges, including ensuring consistent quality of session delivery. Information on 2018 would be forthcoming via a roadshow.
c) The expansion of Women & Girls’ Cricket had seen 5 softball festivals taking place, in which over 100 ladies had participated. There were four new Girls’ Cricket projects in North Wales; links had been made with Bangor University Women’s team. SW also described a Girls’ Young Activator Course.

d) BG provided details of a variety courses run in 2017, including those for coach support workers, All Star activators, Level 1 & 2 coaches and Welfare Officers. More First Aid courses had also been offered to clubs. It was hoped that the DBS online checking process could be speeded up as this was at present causing a backlog of applications. Progress had been made with the construction of a database of coaches. More coaching courses were to be held in the near future.
e) As part of the Young Ambassadors programme, two sessions had been held at Abergele and 14 YAs had been signed up. A Beach Cricket event had been held at Porth Eirias in August, and 12 had attended a Cricket Activator course. BG hoped that a YA Action Group/ Steering Group could be set up, and that a YA representative could join the CWN Board.
f) Looking ahead, SW saw a need for club capacity projects to be re-evaluated; she highlighted the fact that casual coach delivery was inconsistent and sometimes unreliable; specialist staff was required in certain areas; and the new Chance to Shine Model would require club support to be increased with delivery spread throughout the year. New projects took time to implement, and at times difficulties arose with partners. 

6. 2018 Season – Towards a Development Plan (SW)

a) SW gave an update regarding funding partners and the budget. She explained that 2018 would be the last year in the current funding cycle. Community coaches’ contracts would be raised to twenty hours and, although changes to the Chance to Shine programme would provide increased funding, Sport Wales funding would fall slightly. Additional funding would come from ECB for All Stars and Women’s softball, whilst MCC Foundation funding had been secured for six hubs over three years. The CWN budget had, to an extent, been confirmed for 2018, but changes would be introduced thereafter.

b) In relation to staffing, it was proposed that BG’s hours be increased to allow him to act as Club & Region Support Officer alongside his current Workforce Administrator role; such administrative support was needed with increased use of online monitoring and evaluation systems for most projects and funders. It was envisaged that four Community Coaches would be employed, and that a new role of Women’s and Girls’ Co-ordinator be established. The Disability and Club Capacity budgets were to be determined; new roles would arise from the All Stars Champions initiative.

c) The new Chance to Shine model would focus on the 5-11 age group; the main delivery would potentially target pupils in Years 3 and 4. A new coach-led schools programme would provide 20 hours of coaching per school, whilst cricket roadshows, again coach-led, would promote the schools programme and links to community activity. It was envisaged that schools that might not have been in the programme before could be targeted.

d) Priorities and challenges for 2018 included an appropriate use of resources to ensure that the N Wales area was covered whilst funding targets were met; consideration needed to be given to how the Community Coach team was deployed. New initiatives would embrace Women & Girls’ Cricket, the All Stars follow-up, and other formats of the game. Support for clubs would provide help towards clubmark and club development; the encouragement of flexible game formats would, it was hoped, promote retention at the junior level. Key tasks for the Workforce Administrator would be to oversee coach mentoring, the Young Ambassadors programme and compliance of coaches and other relevant club participants.
e) TM felt that 2018 should be seen as an opportunity to analyse what was needed for the future, in terms of what more could be done:  NW should develop its own plans. This issue related also to that concerning Glamorgan’s plan for junior development (see above, §4,e.iii). Although aware that CW is entirely dependent upon funders, who therefore hold the whip hand, he expressed the view that CW should be able to determine its priorities and specify the funding it would need.
f) Looking further ahead, SW outlined Board aspirations for the period 2018-2024, the main thrust of which was to make cricket an attractive and inclusive game; junior cricket was the ‘soul’ of a club and should as such be promoted actively; all females connected with cricket should be offered the chance to play. In general terms, cricket needed to be sold, with emphasis on community connections and the game’s virtues: the Spirit of Cricket should be one of the USPs. Priorities needed to be set, with recognition given to both what cricket might look like in 2024 and what had to be done.
g) With regard to the latter, the Chairman asked members to make a note of anything which came to mind. He reminded members that some things were out of the Board’s control, such as the loss of children to other activities. GR thought that a commercial officer might be helpful in attracting money to NW cricket.

7. Any Other Business

a) There was no other business
8. Date of Next Meeting

a) A Leadership Meeting would be arranged in November.

The Meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.

